37317




37318

Federal Register/Vol. 65, No. 115/Wednesday, June 14, 2000/Proposed Rules

by the Commission to assist members of
the furniture industry in complying
with section 5 of the FTC Act. The
Federal Register Notice (‘‘notice”)
posed eleven questions in all; some
were general regulatory review
questions, while others asked about
material issues that are specific to the
household furniture industry. Pursuant
to the Federal Register notice, the
comment period relating to the
Household Furniture Guides currently
ends on June 9, 2000.

The Commission received a request
for an extension of the comment period
from the American Furniture
Manufacturers Association (*AFMA”).
AFMA has indicated that additional
time is required so that its members can
prepare thorough, thoughtful responses
to the proposals and questions
contained in the Federal Register
notice.

The Commission is mindful of the
need to deal with this matter as
expeditiously as possible. However, the
Commission is also aware that some of
the issues raised by the Federal Register
notice may be complex and it welcomes
as much substantive input as possible to
facilitate its decisionmaking process.
Accordingly, in order to provide
sufficient time for these and other
interested parties to prepare useful
comments, the Commission has decided
to extend the deadline for comments
until July 10, 2000.

Authority: 15 U.S.C. 41-58.
List of Subjects in 16 CFR Part 250
Forest and forest products, Furniture
industry, Trade practices.
By direction of the Commission.
Donald S. Clark,
Secretary.

[FR Doc. 00-14975 Filed 6-13-00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6750-01-M

CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY
COMMISSION

16 CFR Part 1211

Safety Standard for Automatic
Residential Garage Door Operators

AGENCY: Consumer Product Safety
Commission.

ACTION: Notice of proposed rulemaking.

SUMMARY: The Consumer Product Safety
Commission is proposing to amend
regulations on the Safety Standard for
Automatic Residential Garage Door
Operators to reflect changes made by
Underwriters Laboratories, Inc. in its
standard UL 325.

DATES: The Office of the Secretary must
receive comments by August 28, 2000.

ADDRESSES: Comments may be mailed to
the Office of the Secretary, Consumer
Product Safety Commission,
Washington, DC 20207 or delivered to
the Office of the Secretary, Consumer
Product Safety Commission, Room 502,
4330 East-West Highway, Bethesda,
Maryland 20814-4408, telephone (301)
504—-0800. Comments may also be filed
by telefacsimile to (301) 504-0127 or e-
mailed to cpsc-os@cpsc.gov.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: John
Murphy, Directorate for Engineering
Sciences, Consumer Product Safety
Commission, Washington, DC 20207,
telephone 301-504-0494.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The
Commission issued part 1211 on
December 21, 1992 to minimize the risk
of entrapment by residential garage door
openers. As mandated by section 203 of
Public Law 101-608, subpart A of part
1211 codifies garage door operator
entrapment provisions of Underwriter
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